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Present:  Chairman Leanne Jasset, Sherri Hannigan, Geraldine (Geri) Pacheco, Russ Poole, Diane Barry Preston, Maureen Teti, Sandra Tocman, Parks and Recreation Representative Charles (Chuck) Dello Iacono,  HESSCO Representative Anne Heller, COA Director Sheila Pransky

Meeting called to order at 5:05 PM 

Absent: Marie-Louise Kehoe

Public Discussion: None

Minutes: Motion made by Russ, seconded by Geri, to accept the April minutes. So voted.  Sherri voted present as she did not attend the April meeting.

Director's Report:
A letter will be sent this week to the Town Manager and the Board of Selectmen requesting updates on the status of the new Center.	
Since the move to the new Center has been delayed, we have been sprucing up Traditions. We have purchased flowers, planters, and some outdoor furniture to make it more welcoming.
Work is continuing on the Over 90's Party.
We have begun to expand the hours of transportation.  Four hours have been added to the Wednesday schedule so that transportation is available from 9:AM to 4:30 PM.
Once the Board takes its final vote on the official name for the Senior Center, I will present your preference to the Town Manager and other officials as may be required.
HESSCO:
All vendor service contracts have ended.  Current vendors will need to reapply to be considered for the new contracts. This process does not include homemaker and personal care providers. 
Salaries are low at HESSCO, but they will be raised to average salary levels as of next year.
Fundraising  activities will be taking place this spring.
A  marijuana facility for medical and personal cannabis is opening across from HESSCO in Sharon.  This is raising some concern with  HESSCO.

Old Business/New Business:
The time of the COA meetings is difficult for some.  A motion was made by Maureen, seconded by Sherri to temporarily change the time of the COA Board Meetings  from 5:00 to 6:00 PM on the third Thursday of the month.  So voted.
The bus is in the shop for two weeks to repair air conditioning problems.
Leanne volunteered to send transport chairs to the Over 90's Luncheon to assist seniors from the parking lot.  Representative McMurtry is also bringing volunteers to assist in the day's program.
Clarification is needed about the funds in the Gift Account.  Sherri asked if there are guidelines for the Gift and Revolving Accounts.  Maureen asked for clarification on restricted and nonrestricted donations.  Sheila will report back to us after she has looked into these accounts and donations.
We still must spend the money from the State Grant for the new center.  This is a problem since work has stopped at the site.

Livable Dedham:
Diane reported the walk audit training with Mark Fenton was successful.  There are now 20 people who can conduct walk audits
The Department of Public Works is working with Livable Dedham toward sidewalk improvements.
The  housing forum is on June 5th.  A housing expert will speak on housing issues in the town.
The Livable Dedham Coordinator has organized a Dementia Friends Program.  

Motion made by Chuck, seconded by Diane, to adjourn. So voted.

Meeting adjourned at 6:30 PM.




